

## GIBSON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

**PAC (Parent Advisory Council)** 

Juliagibsonspac@gmail.com

www.facebook.com/PACGibsonElementaryDeltaBC/

## PAC Minutes for February 18, 2021

Meeting started at 6:30pm

## **Admin Report:**

- Intermediate playground update: Maintenance took away the broken slide and the damage boards on the platform. Boards will be replaced and the new slide has been ordered and will arrive in about 6-8 weeks.
- Scholastic bookfair: It was the most gross sales ever.
- Kindergarten registration: All kindergarten registration is down in the district for both French and English. Admin is hopeful it will pick up, spread the word!
- Parking issues: Parents continue to use the Staff parking lot for drop off and pick up. Only staff is allowed to park in the parking lot. Surveillance will be increased.
- A new teacher has been hired for Ms. Lewis's class. Welcome!
- Safety Plan: Given the new announcement from the government in regards to school safety plans, our school's safety plan hasn't really changed. The few changes were that physical distance had to be increased if singing or in band; reduced contact in gym, but Ms. Morley was already doing that.
- Gibson received 15 new chrome books from the district.
- This month the school focused on Being Kind. A raffle was discussed to promote the students to live that moto, would be something similar to the "gotcha" system.

## **New business:**

- Purdy's fundraiser: fundraiser is organized and will be launched the last week of Feb. The fundraiser closes March 22, 2021 and chocolates will be ready for pick up after school on March 31, 2021. Only Online orders will be excepted.
- Bottle depot: account has been set up at the bottle depot
- Hot lunch: PAC is willing to try doing a hot lunch in April. If it is successful then more may follow.

Next meeting will be March 11, 2021 @6:30pm via Zoom

Meeting ended at 7:30pm